#### FRIENDS OF MAUI BOTANICAL GARDENS

### NEWSLETTER

### ANNOUNCING A REGROUPING

All of the "Friends" are invited to our work-play regrouping at the Botanical Garden. Come and see all of the developments at the Garden including our new sign and the garden expansion. We will work first painting the sign or cutting kiawe for fence posts in the expansion area. Come for lunch only if you wish.

Come ready to work at 10:00 a.m. and bring a potluck dish for lunch. The "Friends" will furnish drinks.

DATE: Saturday, June 27, 1981

TIME: 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

# SIGN PROJECT

Our arbor-like sign over a sidewalk in the middle of the Garden has taken shape. It is a pleasant addition to the Garden and becoming a focal point. Some painting of it needs to be done as well as construction of the display areas inside. It is a unique design and an attractive addition to the Garden. We thank the Yoshinaga Foundation for the grant for its construction. This is a truly worthwhile gift of lasting value.

# BY-LAWS ADOPTION

At the June meeting of the "Friends" the by-laws were adopted as prepared by the by-laws committee and edited and approved by the officers of the Friends. We thank those who worked on this project including Celeste King, Roberta Derris, Kay Kepler and Joyce Tomlinson.

#### AMPHITHEATRE

Another project where the "Friends" can participate is in the construction of the stage area in the lower portion of the Garden. The stage will consist of a mound which will be landscaped and planted mainly with grass. Any help you can give Rene Sylva on the project will be appreciated. We thank Linda Takita for her advise on the project.